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From our Principal

Ms Lisa Muir
Lions Youth of the Year – Congratulations to Brittany Bishop

[image: image6.wmf]We are very proud of Brittany Bishop, (School Captain 2010) who won the Lion/Lioness ‘Youth of the Year’ at Gwandalan Bowling Club last week.
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On the night the nominees had two impromptu questions to answer and then presented a prepared speech of their own choosing.  Brittany's speech was on ‘the benefits of laughter’.
Brittany won both the public speaking and the impromptu speech sections.  We wish her luck next year as she goes through to Regional level.   Brittany was also offered a chance to go on a Youth Camp next year at Morisset  

School Musical – Set to impress.

Last week our School collaborated on a wonderful production called ‘Dracula Spectacular’. Everyone involved is to be congratulated for their commitment and contribution to such a wonderful production including the painting of props, sound, lighting, musicians, dancers and actors.  All students, staff and community worked together to make us proud.  Each primary school that attended was most impressed with the talent at Northlakes High School. A very big congratulation goes to Ms Dunlevie, Ms Hickson, Ms Rowley and Ms Dowe for their efforts and commitment. We also held a Creative Arts Concert for our talented students to showcase their talents. Congratulations to everyone involved.

Landcare/Coles Environmental Grant

We were very fortunate to receive $1100.00 from Landcare Australia and Coles, San Remo for our Support Unit. This will help with our vegetable gardens, composting and green waste recycling activities.  We appreciate the support from our local community.  

ArtExpress
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Travis Bambey of Year 12 has had his art work nominated for ArtExpress.  ARTEXPRESS is an annual exhibition of artworks created by students from government and non-government schools for the Higher School Certificate Examination in Visual Arts. The works demonstrate exceptional quality across a broad range of subject matter, approaches, styles and media including painting, photography, drawing, graphics, sculpture, wearables, ceramics, design, film and video, computer generated works and collection of works. If chosen, his painting will be displayed at various venues. We wish him and all of the Year 12 students of 2009 all the best for heir future endeavours.  

Dedicated Staff

 I would like to compliment our very dedicated staff that took time out over the last school holidays to have special tutorials to prepare Year 12 before going into their HSC.  The HSC results will be available on 16th December. 
As one year group leaves to enter the wide world of opportunity another one starts!
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It was wonderful to see so many Parents/Caregivers at Northlakes High School’s Orientation Day. We look forward to students starting on Thursday 28th January, 2010. A big congratulation goes to Mr Chandler and Mrs Kennedy for the hard work co-ordinating with our primary partner schools over the past term.

Presentation Days

It was wonderful to see so many proud parents turn out to see their children receive their Awards of Excellence at our Presentation Days.  Congratulations to all of our students for completing another year at Northlakes High School. 

Didge Group

This Term a great group of boys learned the art of playing the didgeridoo.  This group includes students working together from Northlakes, Budgewoi and Blue Haven Public School along side our Northlakes High School students. The group performed outstandingly at Orientation Day.  

Congratulations Year 10 & Year 12

Congratulations to Year 10 on achieving their School Certificates and Year 12 on gaining their HSC.  We will be reporting on the results in early 2010 and wish all students the very best.
Budgewoi Festival

Thank you to everyone that was involved with the Budgewoi Festival.  We had buskers, musicians and fairy floss stalls.  The children have helped to make the reputation of Northlakes a very positive one in the Community and they should all be very proud of themselves. Special thanks to Ms Hickson, Mr Johns, Mr Cotterell and everyone else involved. The school showcased our solar boats and entered two rafts.  A good time was had by all!
Staff are Farewelled and Staff are Welcomed
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As we say farewell to Ms Amber Morgan and Mr Dave Lewsam, after many years teaching at Northlakes High School, we thank them dearly for their contributions and efforts with our students and wider community.  We welcome the following staff for 2010 and congratulate them on their new appointment.

Support Unit       Megan Strong

English               Jessica Pisani

Mathematics      Jacqueline Woodley

Mathematics      Melanie Lindaya

.

ACARA My School Website Information

Information about the NAPLAN results of Northlakes High School will soon be released on a MySchool website.  This data is a school average only.  It does not indicate school growth nor does it provide other information about our school’s successes and future plans, nor does it take into account the inclusion of our large number of students with intellectual disabilities (who are included in this average) or other individual student identifiers.
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P&C and Volunteers

May I take this opportunity to once again thank our wonderful P & C and volunteers. We truly appreciate your time, effort and commitment to our school.

Congratulations Sharnee on NAISDA Performance.

Sharnee Duncan is to be congratulated on her performance at the end of Year NAISDA Performance held at the Laycock Street Theatre. Sharnee is undertaking NAISDA Study in Dance as part of her HSC Studies.

School Development Day

Staff will be spending the last two days of this school term undertaking extensive technology training in Abode Photoshop, One Note, You tube download in pedagogy, Web 2.0 tools, Excel, Mark-book, Connected Learning, DVC and ICT in programming and pedagogy. This development opportunity will enhance staff skills in utilising the new technologies now available across all faculty areas.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank the staff, students, parents and community of Northlakes High School for their ongoing support as we work together to provide stimulating programs to meet the learning needs of individual students. I would like to wish you all a happy, safe and Merry Christmas. I look forward to working with you in 2010.

Ms L Muir
Principal – Northlakes High School
Deputy Principal’s Report

The year has been one of significant change and progress.  As a result of government policy, we have been able to make some significant physical improvements – most especially the upgrade of student toilets and the school oval – and plan for major building improvements, refurbishments and additions in 2010.  Our educational environment is becoming more and more attractive and functional.  This year the P & C initiative of air-conditioning the school’s library and common room have made both these learning areas significantly better; our school community is very appreciative.

With the departure of Year 12 to explore the wide world, we welcome the Year 12 of 2010 in their place.  Many have had meetings with staff to discuss subjects and career choice and study plans.  Ms Legge will be organising support programs for Year 12 next year.

Year 9 students have willingly adapted to the ‘new’ world of laptop use at school.  Their skills are increasing rapidly as they explore their capabilities.  It has been exciting for staff and students to be involved in the shifts in pedagogy necessary to adapt to the ready access of computers.  The school’s wireless net is being expanded further and should be in place by 2010.

Our end of year has been enhanced by the very successful school musical, ‘Dracula Spectacula’.  Ms Dunlevie, Ms Hickson & Ms Dowe organised a talented and committed group of students who performed four very well received concerts.  The creative arts faculty also organised a concert to showcase a wide variety of performers.  As well as this, in Term 4 our students went on excursions, visited primary schools, were involved in leadership, talented students, public speaking and sporting events.  Our school continues to offer a large range of opportunities for our students.  All successes and achievements have been publicly recognised at daily assemblies, as well as the formal end of year celebrations.

I hope all enjoy a safe & happy holiday.

Ms Merrilyn Rowley
Deputy Principal

Careers
2010 - Important changes to delivery of Careers Education at Northlakes High School

Having had another successful year, I am now looking forward to 2010 and in particular the changes to delivery and services that will be available to our students. Careers in 2010 will comprise:

1. Career Survey (Students 9-12) – students identify their future plans and interests as well as three jobs they are thinking about (or would like to know more about).  If students wish to change their job preferences (on the survey) they are welcome to see me. These surveys will be used to assist in the planning of career-based activities throughout the year. 

2. Career Focus Days (Years 9 & 10) – replacing fortnightly lessons, students will undertake one full day of career activities per term. This form of delivery will be concise and thematic as well as having the added advantage of allowing greater participation of outside providers in running sessions etc.

3. Mock Interview Program (Year 10 & CATE Award Students) – Student undertake a realistic Mock Panel Employment Interview. Students choose and prepare for the job that they are interested in. Panels are comprised of real employers who give sound feedback and advice to students about their interview techniques. These interviews will be held in August 2010.

4. Industry Panels (Years 9-12) Guest speakers will talk about their industry and available pathways. It will provide an opportunity for students to ask questions and broaden their knowledge of that industry. Participation will be based on students’ Career Surveys. Students will receive an invitation to attend the panel. 

5. Courses & Excursions (Years 9-12) – Additional experiences will be offered on top of popular courses (OH&S, Barista, First Aid, RSA & RCG) & excursions (Universities, TAFE, Sydney Tower, Zoo) etc. Participation in some excursions will be based on students’ Career Surveys and involvement in the CATE Award Program.
6. Work Experience (Years 9-12)
7. Career and Transition Excellence (CATE) Award Program – See below 

This new and innovative approach to Career Education is more flexible in its ability to adapt to changing times and will encourage student vocational exploration. As always, I am available for individual appointments.

CATE Award Program

The Career and Transition Excellence (CATE) Award Program is a new initiative that: 

1. Awards & Recognises students who have actively sought to increase their employability skills through participation in a variety of vocational-based activities.

2. Engage Industry in backing this concept as a means of encouraging students to participate in the program.    

The program (not compulsory – but strongly recommended) is available to all students in Years 9, 10 & 11 who have applied by the closing date. Students participating in the program are required to complete a number of vocational-based activities such as the OH&S, Senior First Aid, Work Experience, career testing, job research, voluntary work etc.  It is individual student’s responsibility to en sure they meet all requirements of the program to be eligible to receive the CATE Award. 

So far the CATE Award has gained the support of the following organisations: Central Coast Apprenticeship & Traineeship Advisory Committee (CCATAC), Wyong Council, ADC Krone, Delta Electricity, The University of Newcastle, Avondale College, TAFE Hunter Institute, Nova Skill, Australian Business Limited (ABL), The ORS Group, ET Australia, Business Central Coast, Central Coast Group Training (CCGT), Hospitality Action Industry Group, The Cowrie Restaurant, Onda Restaurant, Taylors Manufacturing, Mt Penang Parklands, MEGT, The Lakehouse Cafe, Kooindah Waters Resort, Hospitality Training Network (HTN), Club Toukley, WG Learning, MIGAS, Alliance People Solutions, Job Centre Australia, Youth Connections.
Students who participate in the CATE Award program will be offered additional career seminars, excursions and experiences, not available to other students.

Should you wish your child to participate in the CATE Award Program, applications will be available from the start of 2010 and an information session will be held for both students and parents.

 If you have any queries about the CATE Award program or any other career related matters, please call or arrange an appointment.

Mr Phil Williamson

Careers Adviser

HSIE 

2009 has been a very successful year for the HSIE department. We have amalgamated in to a dynamic and cohesive faculty. The HSIE staff is renowned for their ethos of hard work, enthusiasm and compassion. I would like to thank the HSIE staff for all their fine efforts this year.

The HSIE staff have organised a substantial amount of extra-curricular activities including: ANZAC Day and Remembrance Day tributes, Australian Financial Literacy Assessment, HTA NSW History Competition, National Geographic Channel  Australian Geography competition, Office of Fair Trading Money Stuff Competition,  PwC Australian Business Studies Competition,  Business Studies HSC Study Day, guest speakers from the Office of Fair Trading and Gosford Financial Counselling Services, Regional VET award, Retail Skills Showcase,  Year Nine Commerce Market Day and Year Ten Murals in the stairwells of “D” block. 

HSIE students have participated in excursions to Maitland Gaol, the Australian Museum, Jewish Holocaust Museum, Taronga Zoo, Sydney, Hunter Wetlands and Vineyards. 

HSIE students benefited through very generous funding from both the school and the P & C for very much needed textbooks. This has meant that each senior student will have access to the relevant textbook and for junior classes to have access to a variety of quality textbooks as well. We would like to thank Mrs Dawson, Mrs Watson, Mr Lindsay, Mrs Aylward and Mrs Howard for the tremendous effort they have put into covering the hundreds of books. If you have any textbooks at home please return them. 
The HSIE faculty has enthusiastically embraced the Digital Revolution. We have been updating our knowledge and skills in this area and enjoyed immensely the development of various resources and have implemented valuable online learning resources for Stages 5 and 6 in HSIE courses. This has allowed us to utilise technologies available to develop and present a variety of relevant quality teaching and learning experiences for our students. 

We appreciate the efforts and support of the parents who actively assist in their children’s educational progress by implementing an effective and ongoing home study program. Years of experience have shown that the students who fully utilise class time plus complement this with revision at home achieve their individual best results and outcomes

The HSIE staff is looking forward to new classes and new faces in 2010. Have a fun holiday and remember your pen and your laptop next year!

Ms Anna Bromley

Head Teacher - HSIE

English
The end of the school year is a very emotional time for the entire school community. While it is a time to reflect on lessons, both academic and personal, learned over the past twelve months, it is also a time to look forward to a new school year and new beginnings. Unlike many other aspects of our lives, the school year is unique in that it has a clearly defined beginning and end that allows teachers and students alike to begin afresh each year. For some, this means a new approach to their teaching and studies, while for others it means teaching or studying at an entirely new place, as is the case with one member of the English Faculty. 

After more than a decade at Northlakes High School, Mrs. Amber Morgan is moving on to teach at a school much nearer her home in Newcastle. It is with great sadness that our staff and students bid farewell and good luck to a teacher whose contributions have been invaluable to our school community. She will be missed and her new school is extremely lucky to have her. 

The English Faculty wishes the entire Northlakes community a fantastic holiday and much success in 2010. See you next year!

The English Faculty
Science

It has been another successful year at Northlakes High School. The Science department generated a number of opportunities for Science students. Our Agriculture farm is now well established and the Marine studies group are currently planning a trip to the Sydney Aquarium. As a result of the interest levels of Science students, Marine Studies will be offered as a senior study option. 

The Science staff are excited about the refurbishment of the Science block which is due to start in February 2010. Labs five and six will commence the upgrade and will be followed by the remaining labs as the year unfolds. At its conclusion, our Science students will have the best facilities available.

Our Year 8 ESSA examinations were undertaken and concluded recently. Our Year 8 students approached the examination confidently, and are to be commended for their efforts and behaviour during the examination. 

Exciting times are ahead for Year 9 student Corey Johnstone, who is heading off to a three day Science summer school. We wish him all the best. 

As a staff, we would like to thank Ms Grey, our magnificent Lab Assistant, for all her wonderful work behind the scenes.  

We wish all staff, students and their families a safe and happy Christmas break.

And remember, as Carl Rogers said,

“The only person who is educated is the person who has learned how to learn …and change.”

Mr S Dixon

Head Teacher - Science

Mathematics
The answer to the November 2009 Newsletter Puzzle were “22 men” and 30/3/90, 18/5/90, 15/6/90, 10/9/90 & 9/10/90.

Winners were grinners with a $10 canteen voucher to:-
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Well Done!!

	This puzzle is for mums and dads – no prizes; just the sense of achievement!
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After a flood, three married couples found themselves surrounded by water. They had to escape from their holiday hotel in a small boat licensed to carry a maximum of three passengers at any time. Each husband was so jealous that he would not allow his wife to be in the boat OR on either bank with any other man (or men) unless he was himself present.
With the least number of crossings, find a way to get the couples across the water to safety. Swimming or helicopters are not allowed.

What would be the minimum number of crossings if there were five couples instead of three couples?




My thanks go to all the Maths Staff:-   Ms K Jory, Ms S Webb, Mrs V Leek, Mrs F. Houston, Ms K Lancaster, Mrs S Byrnes, Mr A. Hoffman and our long term casuals  Ms S. Murray and  Mr I Andrew.
Chess Update - The Chess Club will be on again next year in D37 - Wednesdays at recess only.
Wishing all readers a great Christmas and a happy New Year.

Mr P Allmon

Head Teacher - Mathematics
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Performing Arts News
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This year has been very eventful with students participating in a variety of diverse performances. These opportunities aid in developing student’s confidence, performance skills and talents. Students represented Northlakes High School at Star Struck, Central Coast Dance Festival, Youth in Performing Arts and community events.

 “Stolen Memories” had a very successful year winning Youth Rock, and later in the year, were invited to perform at the Equity Conference held in Sydney.
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This term our students presented the musical ‘Dracula Spectacular’.  Patrons rarely see the amount of background work that goes into preparing a musical production. The production would not have been possible without the support of the P&C who provided the extra extra funds necessary. The production was made possible through the efforts of the dedicated staff, who gave up many hours to put the musical together. Mrs Hickson’s musicial arrangement;  Miss Dunlevie’s directions and / choreography; Mrs Dowe’s  sets and film, and Mrs Rowley’s organ  playing,  Mrs Waldron made costumes and a large number of students were involved  from Years 8-12 as actors, singers, dancers, musicians, backstage crew, program design, poster design, props sets and general assistants.


The local primary schools supported the show by sending over 300 students. Parents and friends were entertained at the evening show and the students of Northlakes High School demonstrated their support by filling the hall and being a great audience.
Congratulations to all the performers, Michael Iserief, Lee Hooper and the backstage crew for all the hard work and commitment to delivering a fantastic and highly successful musical for 2009.
2010 is set to be another very busy year!

Thank you to everyone who supported us throughout the year. It is greatly appreciated. CAPA wish you all a safe and happy holiday. 

Mr Les Brimbecom

Head Teacher – CAPA

Year 6 into Year 7

The co-ordination of the Year 6 orientation was a huge task, and once again I would like to thank everyone who has been involved. This process was designed to give our future students and parents’ information needed to begin secondary school with confidence. 

I am confident that all students have had an opportunity to see the Northlakes High School and familiarise themselves with layout.  We are looking forward to seeing our beginning Year 7 students on Thursday 28th of January for your very first day. Remember, school starts at 8.15am.

I would like to remind all students of our school values which are Respect, Responsibility and Personal Best. These core values are important for you to remember.  Ensure you are actively presenting these core values both in and out of class. Your teachers will remind you of these values in class and I can assure you these values will help you succeed at Nothlakes High School.  


We have an exciting year planned both in the classroom and on the sporting field. Early in first term Northlakes High School holds its annual swimming carnival, followed by cross country and finally the athletics. Northlakes High School has a proud tradition in the sporting arena and I am sure our incoming students will continue this tradition. 

I am also excited to inform you that I am in negotiation with a number of potential school camps that are operating in the local district. I am planning to have an information session to parents early in Term 1 so we can make this occasion a huge success. The school camp is an important avenue for students to get to know each other and bond as a group. I encourage all students to think about this when they are in class, as making good decisions next year will ensure you will have every chance to attend the camp.

I hope all students have a safe and happy holiday and great new year. If you need any assistance next year you can find me in the HSIE staffroom. 

Merry Christmas!!

Mr Michael Chandler

Year 7 Adviser (for 2010)

Year 7 Report

2009 has been a challenging time for Year 7 students! They have survived their first year of high school. I would like to congratulate all of my Year 7 students for their effort and achievements throughout the year. I am very proud of you all!

During 2009, Year 7 participated in a variety of activities such as the Easter Show excursion, Golden Circle Fun Run, Newcastle Herald writing, excursions within KLA’s and many other challenges encountered as part of high school life.

The Golden Circle Fun Run raised over $750.00 for our school. Well done to our highest fundraiser Jack Cawthorne. I am sure all students who raised money will enjoy their prizes! Early next year, we will focus on worthwhile projects to spend our money on around the school. 

On 30th November 2009, Year 7 students had their final immunisations. They were all very brave! If your child missed out, parents and carers need to get the forms signed and back to me, for next years Immunisation Day catch up.

During 2009, individually and collectively our Year 7 students worked towards achieving a number of goals. Most were successful in achieving them. In 2010 we will focus on new goals as I believe we are all capable of excelling in, and outside, the classroom.

I would like to wish all of my Year 7 students and their families a wonderful Christmas and a safe and happy holiday. I look forward to seeing you all again refreshed and ready to start as Year 8 students in 2010.

Merry Christmas!!

Mrs Jodene Garside

Year 7 Adviser

Year 8 Report

Year 8 have had a wonderful year achieved much.  Our formal presentation assembly for Years 7, 8 and 9 was held on Friday 11th December in our school hall. Some outstanding academic achievements for the year included:

· Sean Glachan – First in Geography, PDHPE and Music also gaining DUX of Year 8.

· Keirra Bourke – First in History, Art 7 and Music T.

· Lyam Anthonisz – First in Art 1 and History.

· Stacie Quinnell – First in Science and Technology 3

· Matthew Titterton – First in History

· George Boyd – First in English

· Jake Ward – First in Mathematics

· Claire Jarjoura – First in Geography

· Jake Russell – First in Science

As well as these academic achievements, Madison Valentine was earned a sport award for participation across the three zone carnivals. Other special awards went to Brayden Tos for Citizenship, P & C awards went to Caitlyn Deegan and Lyam Anthonisz, James King received the ATSI award, Monique Seaburn was commended for her outstanding public speaking and Nathan Pike, Brendan Sullivan and Lauren Curwen were awarded for their contribution to the SRC. Debating awards were received by Hayden Williams, Matthew Titterton, Jade Beard and Shauna Young and finally, the Year Adviser awards went to Shantel Weeden and Daniel Wasson. A big congratulation also, to students who achieved first placing in their respective Art, Technology and Music Classes. 
I’m sure Year 8 students are looking forward to a new adventure next year. They have the opportunity to excel in their chosen elective subjects as well as accumulate knowledge for their School Certificate in 2011. 
I hope you have a happy and safe holiday, looking forward to seeing your smiling faces on assembly (in alphabetical order) next year!
Mrs. Jephson

Year 8 Adviser
Year 9 Report

Year 9 2009 have had a fantastic year. We recently held our presentation assembly where many of our students received citizenship, academic and welfare awards.
This year our students have also participated in many sporting events. We have had representatives for Rugby League, Netball, Basketball and Soccer teams. All teams performed well and demonstrated exceptional teamwork skills.
On behalf of Year 9 students, I would like to thank Mrs Simone Byrnes for running the “Glow” program and Mr Jon Glasson for running the “Make the Man program”. Many of our Year 9 students participated in and, benefited from, these programs throughout the year.
Have a happy and safe holiday and see you in 2010.

Mr Ben Bryant

Year 9 Adviser

Year 10 Report
It has been an exciting and busy year for Year 10 in 2009. I am proud of the many individual and group achievements the 10 Year students have made throughout this important School Certificate year. I have been particularly impressed with how our group has worked together and been supportive of each other to overcome adversities. They are a particularly polite, respectful and hardworking group. I am privileged to be the Year Adviser of this group and I would like to thank them for making it a pleasure to undertake my welfare role.  Many students of Year 10 should be congratulated on their efforts in preparing for the recent School Certificate examinations and we all look forward to receiving their results on the 10th of December. 

In 2009 Year 10 students have undertaken a number of activities including Mock and Employer Interviews, All My Own Work, Ready for Work, Crossroads and study seminars. In August, our students undertook a three day program which included interviews with potential employers and industry representatives as well as interviews with selected teachers to discuss subject selection choices for their 2010 HSC courses. All students conducted themselves maturely and were well presented on their interview day. The students should also be congratulated on their behaviour and contributions to the various study programs run throughout the program to assist them in undertaking senior study. I would like to thank the staff that assisted me in the organisation and supervision of these days. 

Many Year 10 students have contributed positively to Creative Arts this year by participating in the Central Coast Dance Festival, Starstruck and Dracula Spectacular. Our students have actively participated in school sporting carnivals and there have been outstanding achievements made by individual athletes. Gemma Ferrington has represented Australia in Netball, Michael Daly is a National Champion in Archery and Scott Bundy has represented NSW at national level in Touch Football.

Clearance Day for Year 10 was held on Tuesday the 17th of November. Many Year 10 students chose to undertake casual employment until the end of term whilst the remaining students have been busily working on murals throughout the school with Ms Bromley (Head Teacher of HSIE).  I wish those students who have officially signed out to begin full time employment or study elsewhere all the best in their future endeavours. 

The farewell assembly for Year 10 was held at 9am on Thursday the 10th of December, at which time students received their School Certificate documents, final reports as well as special and/or academic awards. Please contact me if your child has not received the documents due to being absent on this day.

Students and parents should be reminded that they need to purchase a senior uniform for the upcoming school year and need to purchase appropriate equipment to undertake their new courses. A copy of the selected subject choices for 2010 was posted outside the HSIE staffroom in Week 3 of this term. 

I would like to wish all of my Year 10 students and their families a safe and exciting Christmas. I look forward to seeing you all again after the holidays motivated and ready to start Year 11 in 2010.

Ms Rachel Kerry

Year 10 Adviser

Year 11 Report

2009 was a busy year and for some students their last year of formal schooling. I wish these students good luck in their future endeavours and hope that they achieve their goals from life. 
To those students who are returning in 2010 to complete their HSC year, you must start preparing for your HSC. This will involve revising what you have already studied in Term 4 this year and undertaking preparation work for the remaining three terms of 2010. 
Students and their families must be prepared for the heavier workload and the stress that will come with this workload. Remember there are only three more terms before your HSC examinations begins and this will time will fly by if you are not organised and conscious of assessment and assignment dates. Stress is a normal part of life – managing it is the challenge. Year 12 is a difficult time for parents as well. Previous experience makes the situation easier to handle but for first time parents (of Year 12 students) the situation can be daunting. Please call me for assistance to make this time manageable. 

I hope everyone has a relaxing and enjoyable holiday and comes back refreshed for 2010. Remember if you do have any questions or concerns please do not hesitate to contact me.

Ms K. Legge

Year 11 Adviser
P&C

This year seems to have gone by so fast. 

 I would like to take this opportunity to personally thank all of the wonderful volunteers that have given up their valuable time to help run the canteen and uniform shop.  Without you all, we would not be able to contribute as much money as we do to our school.  

We held a special Christmas luncheon to thank all of our volunteers and I would like to thank Ms Jo Jager, and the Hospitality students and staff who provided such a beautiful Christmas lunch.  Thank you to everyone involved.

We had a wonderful turnout of parents/caregivers at our Year 7 Orientation Day and it would be lovely to see some of these new faces at next years P&C meetings.

A special thank you to Joy Foster, Leanda Johnston, Ellen Rogers, Warren Welham, Sue Waldron and our wonderful retail students who helped out in our uniform shop (throughout the year) and made the Orientation Day run so smoothly.

At our November meeting we toured the Agriculture Farm and I was amazed at the breadth of opportunities offered to our children through the collective efforts of our Northlakes staff.  I could have taken my shopping trolley and topped it up with fresh vegetables, fish, chicken, and eggs.  I was so impressed we took some parents after the Year 7 Orientation Day.

I would also like to compliment “some very special teachers and students” who attended the Budgewoi Festival and made our school very proud.  

Till next year, have a wonderful Christmas break and enjoy your families.

Angela Bambey

P&C President

Public Speaking

Brittany Bishop of Year 11 represented Northlakes High School at the Lions Club Public Speaking competition. This competition involved Brittany speaking on a topic of her choice, an impromptu speech on an unprepared topic, as well as, a thorough interview. Congratulations to Brittany who won the competition for our local area and now proceeds to the next round. Well done Brittany.

Mr B. Burley, Mr T. Megale and Ms K. Legge

High Achievers Camp

Four of our talented Year 12 students were invited to attend this year’s High Achievers Camp. Brittany Bishop, Amy Bromley, Michael Iserief and Adam Whiting were our worthy representatives. 

The purpose of the camp is to encourage high achieving students to stay focused as well as provide participants with opportunities to meet like minded students. Our students enjoyed many activities including lateral Mathematics challenges, an engineering challenge (that Michael’s group came second in), an English lecture, meeting a successful HSC recipient and learning relaxation strategies.

Congratulations to all of these students. 

Ms K Smith

Head Teacher - English
Michael’s Feedback
The GATs Camp, held between Monday 26/10/09 and Wednesday 28/10/09, started with team building and relaxation exercises. The keynote speakers were motivational; both were from the Newcastle Knights NRL team - one a player, the other was a welfare consultant. 

The next day’s workshops were very good. Students picked up tips on studying technique and the English component of the HSC. Logic and meditation workshops followed. All students participated in, and enjoyed, a raft building competition. A drama workshop focusing on mime and movement rounded out the evening 

Great fun was had with the Engineering challenge. This task consisted of dropping an egg, and test tube, from a second storey window. The challenge was to prevent breakage by using only limited materials and keeping the package as light as possible. 

Over 120 students from the Central Coast and Hunter participated in the camp and everyone thoroughly enjoyed themselves. Many valuable friendships were made over the three days.

Michael Iserief.
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POLICE ISSUE WARNING TO CAR OWNERS 

Issued at 20th November 2009 

Tuggerah Lakes Local Area Command are warning car owners not to leave valuable items in their vehicles, especially those parked in residential driveways and public car parks. 

The warning follows a series of vehicle break-ins recently in the Tuggerah Lakes Local Area Command and Brisbane Water Local Area Command. 

On average 177 vehicles are broken into each month in Tuggerah Lakes Local Area Command and Brisbane Water Local Area Command. This type of crime tends to increase between October and January. 

The majority of offences occur in Residential driveways, followed by Outdoor/Public Places - Road and car parks - Railway, Shopping Centres and Beach car parks. 

Senior Constable Bethany Gaudin, Crime Prevention Officer, Tuggerah Lakes Local Area Command, said people should remove all valuables from their car, and be aware of any suspicious activity. 

Thieves usually steal items including registration plates, cash, GPS, wallets, mobile phone, CDs, sun glasses, I Pods, lap tops. People should take these items with them when possible, or at least store them out of sight in the vehicle. 

As thieves usually gain entry by smashing a window, it's also a good idea to park in well-lit, busy streets whenever possible. 

It may sound obvious, but always remember to lock your car, and ensure all the windows are fully closed. 

Anyone noticing suspicious activity around parked cars is asked to report it to The Entrance Police on 4333 2999. 

Top 8 tips in making your vehicle safe- 

1. When parking your car make sure all of the windows are up, and your car is locked. This will make it harder for anyone to enter your car.

2.  Install tamper resistant registration plate screws. This will make it harder to anyone to steal your registration plates. 

3. Remove you GPS from view, and wipe away any suction marks left on your windscreen. Suction marks are a tell tale sign that you've left your GPS in your vehicle. 

4. Disable Bluetooth on your GPS when not is use. Mobile phones can be used to detect the presence of Bluetooth devices, even if they are out of view, making it easier for thieves to find an easy target. 

5. Keep your vehicle free of any valuables and personal items. Even an old item of clothing on the back seat or loose change on the floor can be enough to tempt someone to break in. 

6. Lock your garage. If you park in a garage, make sure it is locked. This will make sure no one can access you car. 

7. Park Safe. When parking on the street try to avoid quiet back streets and ensure that you park in an area that is well lit and free of any objects that may obscure your vehicle. 

8. Keep your keys safe. Keep your keys in a secure place. Your key ring should not have your home address or name on it, a mobile phone number is best. 
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Happy Christmas





Enjoy the Christmas break





See you back at school on the 28th January 2010








